

## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**

Directorate-General Enlargement

C - ALBANIA, BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA, MONTENEGRO, SERBIA, KOSOVO ISSUES DIRECTOR

Brussels, 13 August 2010 ELARG C/PM D(2010)/A4335

Dear Ms Boljević, Dear Mr. Ilic,

Thank you very much for your letter of 30 June concerning the re-appointment of judges and prosecutors in Serbia and for the additional information on the current state of play. President Barroso asked me to reply to your letter.

As you know, the European Commission attaches great importance to the reform of the judiciary in Serbia. It has raised its concerns on the re-appointment process with the Serbian authorities. Two meetings were held with the Minister of Justice, the Presidents of the two Councils, and Commission representatives. The latter highlighted again shortcomings of the re-appointment procedure.

The Commission representatives provided suggestions for a review of the procedure. In particular, the need for an extension of the right to salaries and social benefits for the non re-appointed judges and prosecutors as an interim measure was highlighted. The Serbian authorities ensured us that they would provide such an extension in each individual case until a solution is found.

I would like to recall that the judicial reform is under the sole responsibility of the national authorities. The competencies of the European Commission are limited to monitoring and advising. The Commission will pay close attention to the further developments and report in its next Progress Report which will be adopted on 10 November. It also stands ready to provide additional advice. It is therefore up to the Serbian authorities to take the necessary measures. I have informed Vice President Reding and Commissioner Füle about your letter.

Yours sincerely

Pierre Mirel

Ms. Dragana Boljević
President of the Judges' Association of Serbia
Mr. Goran Ilic
Managing Board President of the
Prosecutors' Association of Serbia
E-mail: jaserbia@sbb.rs

Commission européenne, B-1049 Bruxelles / Europese Commissie, B-1049 Brussel - Belgium. Telephone: (32-2) 299 11 11. Office: CHAR 3/62. Telephone: direct line (32-2) 2956172. Fax: (32-2) 2968727.

E-mail: pierre.mirel@ec.europa.eu